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Agenda
Opening Prayer:  Pastor Marcia Kisner

Call to Order and Adoption of the Agenda:  President Mark Lewis

Reports for Questions and Approval

-Minutes of the 2018 Annual Meeting


-Christian Education


-Inreach/Outreach


-Property Committee


-Stewardship


-Music and Worship


-Treasurer’s Reports:  General, Mission, Memorial, Scrip
Old Business

New Business
· Synod Mission support proposed $1,000.00.  2019 support was to be  $1,000.00 we sent $975.00 to the Synod, $492.00 to MICA, and $282.32 to the Cross Your Hearts Missions 
· Designation of offerings Ash Wednesday and Maundy Thursday to MICA and Christmas Program, Christmas Eve and Christmas Day to the General Fund.
· 2020 Budget

· Election of Officers

Closing and Adjournment
 Minutes of the 2018 Nazareth Lutheran Church Congregational Annual Meeting

Sunday, January 21, 2019

President Mark Lewis called the meeting to order at 10:59, and Mark Lewis opened with a reading called “And Then” about preparing for the future from the book “Remember the Promise” by Alvin N Rogness.  22 voting members of the congregation were present for the meeting.  


The secretary read the minutes of the 2017 meeting and there were no correction to the minutes.  The minutes were approved as read.


Pastor Marcia moved to accept the Committee Reports, Steve Lewis seconded the motion.  The reports were approved as presented by the congregation with all ayes.

Old Business:  Nothing to report.

New Business:  


In 2018 the Synod Mission support was proposed $1,000.  John Egeland moved to accept the Synod Mission support, Dave Lewis seconded and the motion carried.


Designation of offerings Ash Wednesday, Maundy Thursday and Good Friday should go to MICA; Christmas Program, Christmas Eve and Christmas Day to the General Fund.  Pastor Marcia proposed that the Ash Wednesday and the Maundy Thursday offerings go to support the trip to Tanzania Trip.  John Egeland proposed and Dave Lewis moved to accept and the motion was carried.  Pastor Marcia moved and Steve Lewis seconded that the Christmas program, Christmas Eve and Christmas day offerings to go to the general fund, the motion passed.


The 2019 budget was approved by a motion from John Egeland, seconded by Dave Lewis, and approved.


Pastor Marcia motioned for the approval of the 2018 Ballot. Dave Lewis the motion, it was approved with all ayes by the congregation.  

The meeting was ended at 11:26.








Respectfully submitted by 

Eileen Lewis,
Church Secretary
Pastor’s Report

 What does ministry look like at Nazareth Lutheran Church?  We are loved by God, helped by Jesus, and moved by the Holy Spirit in all we do here at Nazareth.   In the past 20 years we have changed much.  Yet, the Holy Spirit is alive and well in this small and vital church of God.  Every Sunday, at the communion table I bless the children with the sign of the cross and the message “Jesus loves you so much.”  I believe above all else worship is vital for our community to thrive.  There are many ways to share the message of Jesus Christ and for the past two years we have been sharing our ministry in many and various ways.  We don’t look like the church of the past.  We carry our history with us but we move to the future, changing for our God so we can learn how to love and care for others.  

For example, this year will be the third year of us producing a weekend play with a dinner on Saturday.  You might ask yourself “this is ministry?”  Yes, we are providing entertainment and fellowship for our community and sharing our joy of theatre and food.  It was the idea of Joyce, who after soon becoming a member shared with me her love of theatre.  This became a dream and three years ago we presented our first theatre weekend.  It gives me such joy to be involved in this ministry.

The Silent Auction is on the 10th year for which I thank Jessica for beginning this great mistry.  Again, it is a fundraiser but we try not to overprice things so everyone has a chance to bid and we always remember our children in the community.  People have been generous but my favorite part is the time of sharing with people throughout the auction.  It has become like a reunion for many of our community and members of the church.

Several ministries have happened because of you.  Mark has spread his evangelical wings to sharing his gifts of spending time with people.  He began a ministry called Traveling fellowship.  He, several members and myself have spent the last Sunday of the month visiting with others.  I would say it was only for members but we have visited several people who just needed a visit.  One member called me and said how much she enjoyed Mark stopping by her home sharing his life with her.  She said she’s known him for years but this was such a special visit.   What a ministry!!!  Thank you, Mark.

Also, the ministry of sharing your roots.  For years the “woman of the church” made lefsa, kringla, and had Kumla dinners.  Mark, John, Vince, Nathan, David, Kevin and a couple of us women Lisa, Pastor Marcia, and Dale decided to begin the traditions again a couple of years ago…it has grown this year.  Mark sent 13 dozen to South Dakota this year.  The woman who ordered the kringla said to Eileen to thank the women of the church.  Eileen told her it actually was mostly done by the “men” led by her husband Mark.  Oh, yes what a ministry we have!  Thanks guys.  The first annual Kumla dinner will be this February…I’ll let you know how it goes so please join us.

Two ministries I’m so glad we are involved in are Cross Your Heart Mission, which we donated $350.00 to an orphanage school in Africa to buy shoes for the children.  A local cobbler made 17 pairs of shoes.  The group that goes to Africa is from the Methodist Church in Maxwell.  They go every other year.  I would still like to fill shoes with change and we can save the money and give to them when they go the summer of 2021.

Again, a ministry that we began two years ago is our support of Feel Better Friends.  We donate yarn and money to this organization that makes dolls.  Please share the following information with friends and if you have extra yarn we give it to Beverly to take back with her in Michigan and shares the yarn and/or money for postage. Thank you, Beverly.  Please remember this organization in your prayers…also know Joyce from our very own congregation crochets dolls for Feel Better Friends.  Thank you, Joyce. 
About Feel Better Friends - Feel Better Friends are handmade dolls stuffed with love and well wishes, crafted by volunteers and donated to children battling cancer and other illnesses.

In May of 2014 Shanon Fouquet, artist and designer from Shanonigans, came up with the idea when she saw a picture of a little girl named Berkeley who was battling cancer and holding her American Girl doll.  Like most little girls who have this popular doll, Berkeley was “twinning”, or dressed identically to her doll.  Shanon looked at this particular photo of this brave little girl who was proud to be going ‘wigless’ to her doctor’s appointment that day, and Shanon couldn’t help but wonder if Berkeley would like for her doll to be able to go ‘wigless’ too.  It was then that Shanon decided to come up with a handmade doll created just for Berkeley with a wig and matching clothes that could go ‘wigless’ just like her!  
Shanon had so much fun making Berekley’s doll that she decided to make more dolls for other children suffering from cancer and other illnesses, who would like the comfort of a Feel Better Friends doll custom made with their own likeness and characteristics.  It was then that the FBF project was started and quickly grew and soon there were enough children wanting FBF dolls that Shanon couldn’t keep up.  
She started a volunteer group of other crocheters who wanted to give just like Shanon.  Now with almost 300 volunteers across the US and some in other countries, there are children all around the world receiving the love and comfort of their very own FBF dolls. You can find out more about the Feel Better Friends project and see all the fun dolls created on Feel Better Friends facebook page.  

Yes, we will continue to grow and change and allow God to teach us to share and love.  This year I will continue to pray for us as a congregation to share the love of Christ.  One way I will be doing that is voicing my love for you…so don’t be surprised when we end a conversation on the phone or in person with the words “I love you.”  Also know this is a learning thing for me as well as for you.  Remember we don’t have to like each other but God wants us to love each other and I really want that to happen.  I love you all!!!









Peace and Love,

Marcia Kisner

Pastor
Christian Education Report
Two highlights for our Christian Education are the Vacation Bible School program that we share with the Methodist Church and our Sunday School Christmas program.  In July 2019 our theme for VBS was Roar – Life is Wild and God is Good.  We averaged 45 children and volunteers during the week.  We have discovered this is a good number for us and look forward to many more years of VBS sharing with our community of Cambridge and surrounding area.  The Sunday School Christmas program was a highlight for me personally as pastor here at Nazareth for this year.  I wrote our Christmas program specifically for our seven little angels who played a major part in the program.  Mava (the oldest at age 7) was amazing knowing her lines and the songs we sang.  I look forward to her leadership with this group of young persons.  One of the youngest, Eleanor (Eileen’s assistant) just wanted to wonder throughout the church.  Made her entrance, got hungry and went for a snack, made another entrance with Eileen (that is why she became her assistant), and did her few lines at the end of the program with exuberance, and when they met Jesus she reached out to the silhouette of the Holy Family and whispered “there’s Jesus.”  The audience was enthusiastic and supportive even though two of our angels were a little fearful of ALL those people (yes, you read that right Nazareth was full with 64 parents, grandparents, members and friends).  One little cousin participated because her favorite cousin was nervous so she stood by her smiling.  And of course it is always helpful to have a wonderful Guardian Angel (Eileen) who can adlib and bring humor into the entire events.

Our Sunday school program did have some difficulties and because of the Christmas program, I then wrote (with several members help) Bible stories acted out by the children.  The following is what I am sending to our children.  Please all children can participate…

A New Way to Teach Sunday School

We are trying something new at Nazareth and I hope all the children and some of the very talented and special adults join us for our new Sunday school.

On February 9, we will present a Bible Story and song on Zaccheus.  Practices will be January 26 and February 2 at 9:30am.  It will be presented at the beginning of worship at 10:15am on 2/9.  All children are welcome.  The song is Zaccheus was a Wee Little Man if you wish to practice from YouTube.

The second date of sharing of Bible Stories is April 5 (Palm Sunday).  On this Sunday we will share the Bible Story of Jesus’ Journey to Jerusalem.  The Song we will share is Hallelujah Praise Ye the Lord.  Practices for April 5th will be March 22 and March 29 at 9:30am

The third date for our special Sunday school is Mother’s Day, May 10.  Practice will be April 26 and May 3.  Song and story still pending.  Please please mark your calendars!!! 

If you have any ideas for an adult Sunday school program let me know… several members meet early, ½ before church if you’re interested in having a conversation and fellowship.  Coffee/water/lemonade always available.

Prayerfully submitted

Marcia Kisner

Pastor

Property Committee Report

Not much to report regarding property for this year.  There were a few little fix it up projects done at the parsonage this year.  However there was no money spent from the budget. 

The proposed lawsuit by the neighbor is still pending. The insurance company is still trying to deal with the neighbor and settle.
Respectfully  submitted

Mark Lewis

Council President

In-reach/Out-reach Report 
It began simply several years ago with offering fellowship once a month, then having fellowship every Sunday, to adding Silent Auction; Theatre Weekend with Dinner on Saturday; making and selling Lefsa & Kringla, and now Vince and the gang are going to have a Kumla dinner.  
It would take pages and pages to fill in all the people and volunteers who turned these events into ministries from God’s church, Nazareth.  We cannot forget those volunteers who have gone before us and all the work they participated in reaching out to our community and beyond.  I still envision them sitting in church.  God bless our many volunteers and may I boldly say our evangelists.  





                    Prayerfully submitted

Marcia Kisner
Pastor

Music and Worship Report

First, if anyone has suggestions for congregational hymns or for special music please let Eileen, Sheila, Ellen, or Pastor Marcia know and we will gladly try out new and special music.  
This has been the year of change for us in music and worship area.  We began having Holy Communion every week beginning on Pentecost Sunday.  What a joy for me as a pastor in God’s church to feed God’s people every week.  The hardest part of the change was learning the new communion setting in the ELW, setting 10.  Looking back it seems we have always known this setting.  We will continue to use setting 10, especially for this coming year.  
Another highlight for music and worship this year was our continued Children’s messages each week.  During Advent this year (four Sunday’s) congregational members offered the children their favorite Bible story.  I would like to periodically use this idea during worship.  I love the idea of having our children hearing member’s voices during worship.  
We continue to be blessed by Ellen’s and Sheila’s sharing of their music gifts.  Thank you.  At Christmas Joanne and Steve again provided music for Christmas Eve.  And thank you Isaac for playing the trumpet during Easter.
     Prayerfully submitted

Marcia Kisner

Pastor

Madrid Home Report

Madrid home has discontinued an annual meeting, so there is nothing to report.









Respectfully submitted 

David & Jamie Lewis
Delegates
Statistical Report for 2018
Weddings:   Francis Ringgenberg and Peter Burke; Clara Bartleson and Jordan Knapp
Funerals/Memorial Services:  Kathleen Erickson, Beverly Way, Ken Larkin, Dianne Freeland, and Don Rohde.

Baptisms:  Olaf Espinoza; Grace Elizabeth Gerber
Confirmation(s): Jasmine and Kara Mayfield
Confirmation Instruction:  
New Members:  Sheila and Alan Duhn; Arlyss and Mike Peterson; Alyce Madren
Transfers into Nazareth:  
Transfers out of Nazareth: Mary and Bob Dryar
Pastoral Acts for non-members: Wedding for Samantha Crilly and David Eastman
	Membership as of:
	12/31/17
	12/31/18
	12/31/19

	Members
	**
	**
	102

	Special Services:
	
	
	

	Ash Wednesday                    
	23
	25
	16

	Maundy Thursday                
	21
	11
	15

	Good Friday                          
	20
	15
	15

	Easter Sunday
	83
	62
	93

	Christmas Program       
	52
	42
	64

	Christmas Eve                       
	45
	44
	50

	Christmas Day                       
	25
	30
	20


** Decided that the member numbers were incorrect, so we deleted the previous numbers.
Cambridge Food Pantry Report 2019
The Cambridge Food Pantry has served 32 families this year.  We had some people every week.  This year we gave out Thanksgiving, they were donated by Iowa Select.  We gave out turkeys for Christmas which we purchased from Fareway.
We have received money from United Way, Huxley Communications and other anonymous individuals who give to the Food Pantry.  We have one person who gives things that people can’t buy with food stamps.
The Food Bank is still delivering our food that we order.

We still have four people from each church who work every Tuesday. They are Pam Anderson, Carolyn Sesker, Sonja Carmon, Rhonda Ceynar, Dale Dunlap, Dona Cowman, Nathan Hovland and Janet Thorson. We have a few extras we can call and we have others that come and unload from the Food Bank
	Beginning Balance
	$3,997.75

	Deposits
	$5,087.66

	Checks written
	

	Fareway 
	$2,151.69

	Dollar General
	$679.08

	Food Bank
	$387.88

	Wal-Mart – Sam’s Club
	$54.33

	Lester Refridge
	$96.25

	Post Office
	$11.00

	Home Depot
	$962.04

	Closing Balance
	$4,743.14


Janet Thorson
Janet Thorson

Chair person
Memorial Fund Report

	Balance forward 01-01-2019
	
	$2,157.81

	Deposits
	
	

	             Interest
	$0.00
	

	            Misc Deposit
	$1,481.69
	

	Total Deposits:  
	
	$1,481.69

	Withdrawals
	
	

	                          none
	$0.00
	

	Total Withdrawals
	
	$0.00

	Balance on hand, 12-31-2019
	
	$3,639.50


The Women of the ELCA have disbanded, and they added the balance of their account to the Memorial Funds in the amount of $1,481.69.  The funds for the Kathleen Erickson memorial were added into the memorial account in January 2020.

Randy and Wendy Dubberke are finished with their commitment to the Memorial Fund.  Jane Rhode has offered to handle the Memorial fund for one year.

Accounting of the Memorial Funds
	In Memorial of
	
	Balance

	Erma Ryerson
	
	$1,153.32

	Judy Larkin
	
	$   987.08

	Deposit from WELCA
	
	$1,481.69

	Miscellaneous
	
	$     17.41

	Balance
	
	$3,639.50


Memorial Fund Treasurer
Randy and Wendy Dubbberke
Randy and Wendy Dubberke
2018 NAZARETH LUTHERAN CHURCH ELCA MISSION FUND

In 1991 Nazareth invested $5,000.00 from the Doris Lewis bequest in the ELCA Mission Loan Fund.  This fund loans low interest monies to build new churches.   The balance in our account as of November 30, 2019 was $9,618.65.
Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith

	2019 Nazareth Mission Report

	

	Balance on 1/01/2019
	$ 40.64

	Income:

	
	Monthly offering:
	$ 1,642.32
	

	
	Ash Wednesday
	$55.00
	

	
	Maundy Thursday
	$20.00
	

	Transfer From General Fund
	$50.00
	

	Total Deposits:
	$1,749.32
	

	Disbursements:
	
	

	SE IA Synod Mission support       
	$ 975.00
	

	MICA
	$ 492.00
	

	Cross Your Heart Mission
	$282.32
	

	Total Disbursements:
	$ 1,496.00
	

	Balance on 12/31/2019
	
	$ 40.64


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith

2019 GENERAL TREASURER'S REPORT

	 Balance from 1/01/2019
	 
	 $    2,105.21 

	INCOME:
	 
	 
	 

	Offering Envelopes: 
	 $        52,945.42 
	 
	 

	Loose offering:                           
	 $          1,113.70 
	 
	 

	Don Rhode Memorial              
	 $             243.00 
	 
	 

	Donations/gifts:                         
	 $          2,523.55 
	 
	 

	Special Offerings:                      
	 $             155.00 
	 
	 

	Total:
	 
	 $  56,980.67 
	 

	Easter Breakfast 
	 $               39.00 
	 
	 

	Lefsa/Kringla/Raffle                  
	 $          1,092.00 
	 
	 

	Amazon Smiles Rebate             
	 $               66.53 
	 
	 

	Transfer from Capital Imp.
	 $          7,330.00 
	 
	 

	Transfer from SCRIP account 
	 $             700.00 
	 
	 

	HuxComm dividend                   
	 $             279.82 
	 
	 

	Cookbook sales                          
	 $               20.00 
	 
	 

	Silent Auction                             
	 $          2,624.00 
	 
	 

	Adjustment to match bank     
	 $                  0.36 
	 
	 

	 Total:                                            
	 
	 $  12,151.71 
	 

	Total Income:
	 
	 
	 $  69,132.38 

	Pastor’s Salary
	 $        30,000.00 
	 
	 

	Pension/Medical
	 $        14,609.11 
	 
	 

	Admin. Assistant
	 $          1,108.20 
	 
	 

	Custodian
	 $          1,773.12 
	 
	 

	Organist/Pianist
	 $          1,302.11 
	 
	 

	FICA
	 $             693.09 
	 
	 

	Worship Supplies
	 $             526.79 
	 
	 

	Office Supplies
	 $             738.80 
	 
	 

	Gas/Electric Church
	 $          3,411.30 
	 
	 

	Gas/Electric Parsonage
	 $          2,108.48 
	 
	 

	Building/Grounds
	 $          1,440.62 
	 
	 

	Insurance
	 $          4,231.00 
	 
	 

	Telephone/Internet
	 $          1,104.69 
	 
	 

	Annual & Fall Conference
	 $             130.00 
	 
	 

	Fund Raising supplies/advert  
	 $          1,865.33 
	 
	 

	Safe Deposit Box Rent             
	 $               12.00 
	 
	 

	Sunday School/Confirm/VBS 
	 $             704.11 
	 
	 

	Outreach Donations                 
	 $             393.00 
	 
	 

	Pastor Phone                             
	 $             630.00 
	 
	 

	 Total:                                          
	 
	 $  66,782.35 
	 

	Total Disbursements:
	 
	 
	 $  66,782.35 

	Balance on 01/05/2020
	 
	 
	 $    4,455.24 


Nazareth Treasurer

LisaSmith

Lisa Smith
2019 SAVINGS ACCOUNT TREASUERER’S REPORT
	BALANCE 01-01-2019
	$ 420.31
	

	
	
	
	

	
	INTEREST
	
	
	$ 0.43
	

	BALANCE 12-31-2019
	
	
	$ 420.74
	


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith
2019 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT ACCOUNT REPORT
	BALANCE 01-01-2019
	
	
	$16,803.24
	

	
	TRANSFER TO GENERAL FUND
	($ 7,330.00)
	

	
	Income from Play
	$1,717.00
	

	
	INTEREST
	
	
	$ 21.39
	

	BALANCE 12-31-2019
	
	
	$ 11,211.63
	


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith
SCRIP Checking

	Balance 01/01/2019
	$ 889.40

	Deposits
	$ 10,338.90

	     Purchases
	$10,300.00

	     Play Income
	$38.90

	Total Deposits
	$10,338.90

	Disbursements
	

	     Fareway
	$ 6,547.50

	     Kum & Go
	$    776.00

	     SCRIP Center
	$ 2,479.50

	     Transfer to General Fund
	$   700.00

	Total Disbursement
	$ 10,503.00

	Balance on 12/31/2019
	$725.30


SCRIP Savings

	Balance on 01/01/2019
	$ 100.10

	Interest
	$ 0.04

	Balance on 12/31/2019
	$ 100.14


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith
BUDGET HISTORY REPORT
	Budget Categories
	2017
	2018
	2019

	
	Actual expenses
	Actual expenses
	Actual expenses
	Budgeted
	Actual expenses
	Budgeted

	Salaries
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Pastor
	$29,475.00
	 $    29,578.31 
	 $    29,578.31 
	$39,300.00
	$30,000
	$30,000.00

	Pastor's Pension/Medical
	$14,277.59
	 $    15,179.14 
	 $    15,179.14 
	$15,800.00
	$14,609.11
	$15,000.00

	Pastor’s Mileage
	$0.00
	 $           58.86 
	 $           58.86 
	$2,000.00
	
	$1,000.00

	Secretary
	$1,108.20
	 $      1,108.20 
	 $      1,108.20 
	$1,200.00
	$1,108.20
	$1,200.00

	Custodian
	$1,773.12
	 $      1,773.12 
	 $      1,773.12 
	$2,000.00
	$1,773.12
	$2,000.00

	Treasurer
	$0.00
	 $                 -   
	 $                 -   
	$0.00
	 $                 -   
	$0.00

	Organist
	$1,265.21
	 $      1,311.38 
	 $      1,311.38 
	$1,200.00
	$1,302.11
	$1,400.00

	FICA for employees
	$657.90
	 $         686.97 
	 $         686.97 
	$400.00
	$6,984.62
	$800.00

	Gas/Elec.-Church
	$2,767.17
	 $      3,314.21 
	 $      3,314.21 
	$3,200.00
	$3,411.30
	$3,500.00

	Gas/Elec.-Parsonage
	$1,811.55
	 $      2,183.97 
	 $      2,183.97 
	$1,900.00
	$2,108.48
	$2,200.00

	Water

Sewer-Church
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No Charge

	Water

Sewer-Parsonage
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No Charge

	Telephone
	$976.22
	 $      1,064.76 
	 $      1,064.76 
	$1,000.00
	$1,138.12
	$1,000.00

	Newsletter Postage
	$0.00
	 $           70.00 
	 $           70.00 
	$150.00
	 $                 -   
	$150.00

	Building/Grounds
	$17,303.95
	 $      3,816.42 
	 $      3,816.42 
	$1,000.00
	$1,440.62
	$1,000.00

	Church Insurance
	$3,297.00
	 $      3,575.00 
	 $      3,575.00 
	$3,500.00
	$4,231.00
	$3,700.00

	Computer/Copier/

Office Supplies
	$1,342.69
	 $         674.66 
	 $         674.66 
	$850.00
	$654.50
	$700.00

	Worship Supplies
	$386.70
	 $         483.16 
	 $         483.16 
	$300.00
	$494.99
	$500.00

	Outreach/Fellowship
	$412.06
	 $         487.30 
	 $         487.30 
	$300.00
	$374.04
	$500.00

	Synod Fall Conference
	$625.00
	 $         124.06 
	 $         124.06 
	$400.00
	$145.95
	$300.00

	Education/

Sunday School
	$159.30
	 $         294.88 
	 $         294.88 
	$100.00
	$660.83
	$300.00

	Council Authorized
	$272.00
	 $         312.00 
	 $         312.00 
	$200.00
	$725.09
	$200.00

	Play and Dinner expenses
	
	$          254.12
	$          254.12
	
	$1,593.93
	$500.00

	Totals:
	$78,015.93
	$66,350.52
	$66,350.52
	$74,800.00
	$66,945.96
	$65,950.00


ProposedBudget

	
	
	
	
	

	Salaries
	Percent of Budget used
	2019 Budget
	2020 Proposal
	Percentage of change

	Pastor
	100%
	$30,000.00
	$30,000.00
	N/C

	Pastor's Pension/Medical
	97.39%
	$15,000.00
	$15,000.00
	N/C

	Pastor's Mileage
	0.00%
	$1,000.00
	$1,000.00
	N/C

	Secretary
	92.35%
	$1,200.00
	$1,200.00
	N/C

	Custodian
	88.66%
	$2,000.00
	$2,200.00
	+1.10%

	Treasurer
	
	
	
	

	Organist
	93.01%
	$1,400.00
	$1,400.00
	N/C

	FICA for Custodian, 

Organist, Secretary
	86.83%
	$800.00
	$800.00
	N/C

	Physical Plant Maintenance:
	
	
	
	

	Gas/Elec.-Church
	97.47%
	$3,500.00
	$3,500.00
	N/C

	Gas/Elec.-Parsonage
	95.84%
	$2,200.00
	$2,200.00
	N/C

	Water/Sewer/Garbage-Church
	No Charge
	No Charge
	No Charge
	No Charge

	Water/Sewer-Parsonage
	No Charge
	No Charge
	No Charge
	No Charge

	Telephone
	113.81%
	$1,000.00
	 $      1,000.00 
	N/C

	Newsletter Postage
	0.00%
	$150.00
	 $          150.00 
	N/C

	Building/Grounds
	144.06%
	$1,000.00
	 $      1,000.00 
	N/C

	Church Insurance
	114.35%
	$3,700.00
	 $      4,800.00 
	+1.297%

	Piano/Organ/Misc/
Office Supplies
	93.50%
	$700.00
	 $          700.00 
	N/C

	Worship/Evangelism:
	
	 
	
	

	Worship Supplies/Supply Pastor
	99.00%
	$500.00
	 $          500.00 
	N/C

	Outreach/Fellowship
	74.81%
	$500.00
	 $          300.00 
	-60%

	Continuing Ed/Fall Conference
	48.65%
	$300.00
	 $          300.00 
	N/C

	Education/Sunday School
	220.28%
	$300.00
	 $          300.00 
	N/C

	Misc.(Council Authorized)
	362.55%
	$200.00
	 $          200.00 
	N/C

	Play and Dinner
	318.79%
	$500.00
	$        500.00
	N/C

	TOTAL BUDGET EXPENDITURES:
	101.51%
	$65,950.00
	$67,050.00
	+1.168%


Ballot 2020
Officers

President (1 year term)

Mark Lewis


Vice President (1 year term)
John Egeland
Secretary (1 year term)
Joyce Allen
Treasurer (1 year term)
Lisa Smith
Audit Committee

Nathan Hovland
Memorial Treasurer

Jane Rohde
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